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Everyone is welcome to our next board and general meetings on Sunday January 13th.  

Board meeting will start at 12:30 and the general meeting will start at 2:00. 
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                 Presidents Message 
 
The gold and treasure show is almost here.  This will be the 5

th
 year we have hosted the show for 

the GPAA. This is a great opportunity to check out the new products, revisit old vendors and work 

with our fellow chapters. Volunteering for the show is a lot of hard work on our part but as always, I 

know we are up for the challenge. Under Randy Harpers leadership several yrs. ago we did our 

first gold show. What a struggle, most of us had no idea what we were doing and we wanted to try 

most everything. We had a group of about 12 or so folks who stepped into the leadership rolls and 

were off and running. As always there were issues but we plugged along and the show was a suc-

cess. What a learning experience! The next year (2016) we partnered with the Portland and mid-

valley chapters and have hosted the shows together ever since. Our common goal to make the 

show a success.  We have achieved that goal and make it look easy to all outsiders.  Many of us 

are still working hard on the shows.  In 2016 and 2017 we hosted 2 shows.  As I look back and re-

alize how far we have come not only as a growing chapter but also with our show efforts I am in 

awe of all of you and your tireless effort to make everything we do a success and have fun doing it. 

I am so very proud to be your chapter president!  Thanks to all of you for your hard work.  

See you at the meeting, Debbie 

mailto:DDWitcher@yahoo.com
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Membership  
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   ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƴǳƳōŜǊΦ [Ŝǘ aŀǊƪ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ 
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If you need an updated membership card be  

sure to let Edna know.  

Also we have medical cards available. 

Edna Nelson 503-307-0852 

rockhounstoo1966@yahoo.comm 

Special Presentation 
 

RUN, FIGHT, HIDE 

 

Our education and safety  segments will be presented by the Clark County Sheriffs Dept. 

This is going to be focusing on run, fight, hide situations. We feel it has become very important 

that we have as much knowledge on what to do etc.  as possible.  Please bring any questions 

you might have.  We will shorten our reg. meeting as much as possible so they may have a mini-

mum. of 1 hr. for their presentation and question and answer period. This is needed information 

whether we are at a meeting or in a grocery store.  This has become a part of our daily lives. 

Please keep unnecessary comments and chatter to a min. and be respectful.   We will take a 

break and then have our raffle after the presentation. 
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Tickets are available.  

Pre show tickets are $5.00 each and $10.00 the day of the 

show.  

We make $2.50 for each ticket we sell.  This money goes to help 

support the chapter and is a good deal for those ticket holders.  

Donôt Lose Your Gold in the Clay! 
  

Clays are a real problem in many areas. It will clump up and 

hold onto small gold particles, preventing them from settling 

down into the riffles of a sluice box the way it is designed to 

work. If you are prospecting in an area that has heavy clays 

in the soil, you need to find a way to break up this material so 

that the gold can be released. 

There are a few ways to do this. If you are in an area with 

heavy clay soils, then classifying is really important to do. 

You will find that this process will help to break up dirt clods 

that attract the gold. 

Physically using your hands to bust up heavy clays works 

well also. You will need to feed the sluice box slower than 

you normally would if you have to deal with clay to allow the 

sluice to work more efficiently. 
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¶ Meeting called to order at 2:00 

¶ 13 guests were in attendance 

¶ The secretaries report was read, a motion to accept was made and passed 

¶ The treasurers report was read, a motion to accept was made and passed 

¶ A motion was made and passed to pay the yearly rent in full was made and passed 

¶ Rick reported out on the upcoming beach outing on Jan 19th 

¶ A requirement was noted to have at least 10 people sign up to support the Albany show by the 

end of the meeting was announced. 

¶ It was requested to look into prospecting on the Washougal river 

¶ There will be two sheriff deputies at the Feb. meeting to do a presentation on run, fight  and hide. 

¶ There is a bingo bus trip being set up for April 20th. The bingo trips are open to family members 

and friends also 

¶ There will be a gold show meeting on Feb 2nd at 12:00 at Elmers on Sandy. 

¶ Sign in sheets are available for working the gold show 

¶ Patti has gold show tickets for everyone to sell 

¶ We are working on prizes for a two month raffle to be drawn at the gold show 

¶ The safety presentation was on winter driving 

¶ There was a reminder to return any library materials or equipment on time 

¶ There are two cabins and a couple of tent spaces still available for the Roaring Camp outing May 

19thð26th 

¶ There is a board position open, if you would like to be a member please let us know. 

¶ We are looking at doing another partnership with Columbia sportswear for clothing donations in 

February 

January 2019 

Meeting Minutes  
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FOOD COLLECTION 
 
As many of you are aware the food banks have taken a big hit with the government 

shut down and are trying to restock. 

The veterans food bank is almost out of food and needs donations of canned foods, 

dry package and sustainable shelf items. 

Our fund raising bus trip is scheduled for April 20, 

2019 which is a Sat. You need to sign up for this as 

space is limited. We have room for 51 people. You 

must be 21. This is open to all chapter members, 

soon to be chapter members, friends and family. 

Cost is $20 per person. Includes bingo with cash 

prizes, a raffle ticket, and the casino gives us a dis-

count on our meal as well as they donate raffle priz-

es. This is a day trip and all proceeds help to support 

our chapter.  Lots of raffle prizes, some really nice to 

the goofy ones. Talk to anyone who has gone on 

these trips and they will tell you everyone has a lot of 

fun. Also a chance to get to know your fellow chapter 

members. 

CHINOOK WINDS BUS TRIP 

OPEN BOARD POSITION 

Sandi C. gave us her letter of resignation last meeting. Sandi and Doug have 

moved to Idaho. We want to thank them for their service to our chapter. They will 

return from time to time to participate in some of our functions. We wish them 

the best in their new life. 

We need to fill the empty board position. You need to be a current GPAA mem-

ber as well as a current chapter member. Be willing to give an extra 1-1 İ hr. of you time on 

meeting day. All board positions are open to committee members as well. Please consider be-

coming a board member. 

Also, just a reminder that all regular board meetings are open to everyone. We value your input 

as well. 
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Gold Mining in Moss 
 

This method can be very profitable once you catch on 
to how moss traps gold. Since moss favors or grows 
well in shaded areas, that is where I usually start my 
search. 

Very early spring is an ideal time to look for low grow-
ing moss. Focus your search on crevices and bedrock 
locations close to the main channel of a river or stream. 
These spots are always darker locations with little di-
rect sunlight actually penetrating down into the dim-
ness. 

Spring melt raises the water level over top of these low growing "moss clumps" tem-
porarily submerging them under water until the snow melt runoff is finished. 

1) Pick on areas that will have the greatest water flow at high water. 

2) Seek out moss in cracks versus growing on top of rocks. 

3) Thicker dirty moss roots will always capture more gold than lighter, cleaner moss. 

4) Moss (and slime) are nature's teflon when it grows on rocks. Be extremely careful 
when crawling down to harvest this green carpet. 

5) Use a flat flexible blade to work moss free from rocks. Always clean out the dirt un-
derneath as this can be very rich. 

6) Place moss into a bucket immediately after harvesting. 

Don't lay it down on the ground as you pull more free or you will lose some of your 
gold on the ground. 

Extracting Gold from Moss 

 

There are a few different ways to harvest your gold from it's 
mossy bed. 

1) Take your moss clumps and wash them in a rubber tote, just 
like you are washing your clothes; in 1930. Wash, rinse and re-
peat. OK maybe that is a little extreme but you want to flush as 
many gold particles out of the moss as possible 
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March 30-31 , set up on March 29
th
. 

Please sign up to work the gold show. We need to have your shirt size so 

we can get that order taken care of. If you miss the meeting call me and 

let me know what size.  The shirts will be a maroon color. We ask for a $5 

dollar donation to help DOAK off set the costs.  

We have gold show tickets available for you to sign out to sell or to pur-

chase. Tickets are $5 pre- sale $10 at the door. All active military and vet-

erans are free with id, and children 12 and younger are free. The chapter 

receives $2.50 for each pre-sale ticket sold by us. Letôs make our 300 

ticket goal or more. 

Work schedules will not be figured out until after our March gold show 

meeting.  If there is something you prefer to work, please write it down 

when you sign up.  

I want to send out a special thanks to Carol Brown for creating our gold show flyer. The Portland 

chapter was to have done that but with only 3 days notice let me know they were not going to be 

able to. I worked with Carol and as always she stepped up to the challenge and had it ready to go 

for the gold show meeting. When you see Carol please thank her. 

We will be having our meet and greet dinner at Billie Blues in Hazel Dell again this year. They have 

good, reasonably priced food. We will start the dinner at 5 oôclock on Fri. evening.  We will have a 

sign-up sheet on the membership table.  This is a great opportunity to relax and interact with fellow 

gold show volunteers as well as some vendors. 

GOLD SHOW 

2019  

 CHAPTER BUSINESS 
CARDS 
 
Do you need some business cards to hand 

out? Are you a committee or board mem-

ber and need some cards? Let Mark know 

and he will take care of that for you.  There 

will be a sign- up sheet for that also at the 

membership table. 

GOLD DIRT 
 

The store will have both Roaring 

Camp and Colorado dirt for 

sale.  This will be in the store. 

See Dennis. 
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